SLMC

Monthly General Membership Meeting

Monday, April 16, 2007

The monthly meeting of the SLMC general membership was called to order by President Silvas at 7:45 p.m. 

Nat Chavez, Club Chaplain, began the evening’s agenda by leading all present in prayer, followed by a pledge of allegiance lead by member, Bill Cummings. 

President Silvas welcomed all new members and guest present and invited them to come forward to be recognized. Four guests came forward, Ron McDermitt, Bill Ellerson, Ben Hastings, and Joseph Brady and all took a minute to introduce themselves to the membership. 

Next, President Silvas invited those members celebrating April birthdays to line up at the front of the room for a birthday song and a gift of evening raffle tickets. Nine of the eighteen club members named were present and enjoyed their birthday recognition. The oldest present was Gus Zimmermann at 82 years young.     

The cooking team for the evening was called out of the kitchen and the following members were awarded a round of applause for a delicious meal, Joe Pina, Eric Johnson, Oscar Uresti, Greg Shean, Mark Alonzo, Rudy Martinez, George Delgado, and Paul Bowen.       

Secretary, David Keller, distributed printed copies of the previous month’s meeting minutes. They had also been posted on the Club’s new Internet Website www.saintlukemensclub.com prior to the evening’s meeting and members had been encouraged to review them. Hearing no corrections a motion was made by member Ben Hasting to accept these minutes, second by Bill Groff, and they were declared approved as presented. 

Club Treasurer, Greg Shean, next presented a financial report for March. After distributing copies of the Club’s monthly income and expense report he pointed out a year-to-date income of $240.61, which was approximately $1,700 under budget. He also provided explanations for several line items in his report. Lastly, Greg reviewed the planned meeting meal menus through February, 2008. There being no questions or corrections heard President Silvas accepted a motion by Bill Hale and a second by Alex Flores to accept these minutes as presented.   

Next a list of the Club’s correspondence received since the last meeting was presented by Secretary, David Keller. Earlier in the evening copies had been distributed on the tables for members to review. He reported that in these communications we was beginning to receive funds request for our WGD distributions.   

Joe Pina introduced our guest speaker for the evening, SLMC member J. Fred Wood. Mr. Wood presented an informative and alarming realization that we all need to plan for our senior years. He reminded us that unlike our parents we are expected to live longer and will need more money to pay for health care needs. He warned us to plan for the future and he delivered an explanation of Long Term Care Health Care Insurance, and how it may provide resources for our future needs. Following several questions Mr. Wood was thanked with a round of applause.   

Old Business:

· 501c Entity Update - Chairman Don O’Brien state that a draft is in the works to complete paperwork for our 501c filling with the Secretary of State.  

· Fiesta Finale Update – Co-Chairman Alfredo Avila and John McCauley stated that the St. Luke’s Festival would be on April 29 starting at 11a.m. with our beer, wine cooler and margarita booth opening at noon and serving until 9:30 p.m. We would serve beer in plastic bottles. He needed eleven more adult volunteers to work as servers. Workers were encouraged to take TABC classes and the cost would be reimbursed by the Club. Alfredo Avila stated he had a list of available TABC classes. Finally, all members were reminded that there would be no free drinks.    

· Capital Campaign Status Update – President Silvas announced the other two members working on this issue were Don O’Brien, and David Keller. At least one member of this committee would be attending each of the future Capital Campaign meetings. He indicated that it appeared that the CCC was regrouping and refocusing for a new direction. He stated that our group had encouraged them to create a strategic plan and follow it.       

 New Business:  

Member Russell Phillips stated he was concerned about the confusion and the overall handling of the raffle ticket sales at the WGD. He noted several tables complained about these tickets. President Silvas thanked Russell for his input and asked WGD Chairman R.C. Contreras to take this information into consideration.    
Reports by appointed Officers: 

 Budget/Finance – Larry Ridder had no report  

    Chaplain – Nat Chavez thanked everyone for their Easter service participation. 
    Family Center Officer – John McCauley no report

 Inventory Control – Steve Kelly announced an inventory reduction sale to clean out the store room.    

    Membership – Eric Johnson provided a Website update.    

    Parliamentarian – Steve Chumbley not present - no report

Reports by standing committees:
    Audit – None

 Christian Services – Alfredo Avila asked our prayers for the following; Micky Carle who was in Kerrville getting treatment, John Kotzur in a nursing home and Jim Sheppard has been laid up with a broken leg.  Lastly, Alfredo also welcomed back to good health Izzy Chapa, Joe Sanchez, and Emilio Rojo.  
    Telephone Calling – Marvin Berg not present – no report 
Scholarships – Alex Flores stated the other members of his committee were George Delgado, and Nat Chavez. They would recommend six scholarships of $750 each, for a total of Club expense of $4,500 to be given to St. Luke’s graduates interested in attending a Catholic HS.    
    Life Time – Terry Sparrow no report 

Entertainment – Mike Perez stated a Dallas Cowboy Football game trip on Nov. 18 was being planned. He also announced the Christmas Dance 12/8, and lastly work was beginning on the annual Dove Hunt in the fall, a Texas Hold-Um tournament, a Texas Treasurers trip, a Houston Astro’s Baseball game trip, and a Mission Baseball outing,  

 Special Projects – Ralf announced his committee had approved two out of cycle request. One request for an April 26th priest luncheon at the family center, hosted by Fr. Mike was granted $200. The other was a $200 donation to the St. Luke’s Environmental Committee for Easter church decorations. He also announced the disapproval of a last minute request from the St. Luke’s School for their Black Jack Gala. Lastly, he stated his committee was considering two other requests; one for a Bike–A-Thon for Aids Research, and the other a request from an Aids Awareness Group. In closing, he announced the deadline for WGD request would be 5/15 and his committee was made up of R.C. Contreras, Joe Pine, Ben Olenick, and Larry Ridder. This year’s distribution would be held in July in the Cafeteria.  
Public Relations – Everett Elstak announced that the upcoming church bulletin would have an article inviting funds request for WGD distributions.  

 Wild Game Dinner – President Silvas announced that R.C. Contreras had agreed to be chairman of the 2008 WGD. R.C. stated numbers are still being complied and would soon be released on this year’s WGD event. He was reviewing all input from the event and thanked everyone for their suggestions.  
Comments or announcements for the good of the club were heard from: 

1. President Silvas announced a Golf Tournament for Fr. Mike which will be held at Silverhorn Golf Club on 4/28 at 1p.m.  
2. John Donnellan next announced that the St. Luke’s blood drive had brought in 36 units. He thanked all those members who donated. This was a great event. 

3. Joe Pina warned members about the danger of serving beer to minors at the Fiesta Finale. And personally thanked Fred Wood for his presentation.  

4. Lastly, Gus Zimmermann spoke to the members about his health. He apologizes for some past physical difficulties and announced that he had pasted his most recent physical with flying colors and he was now ready to help the club whenever called upon. He received a round of applause from all present.     
Raffle prize drawing winners for the evening were: Rice Silvas, Carlos Portales, Billy Markette, Ike Eisenmenger, and Jack Vance.      

Motion to adjourn the meeting was heard at 9:07 p.m. from many and approved by all present. 

Closing Prayer: Chaplain, Nat Chavez led all in a final prayer.  

The evening’s raffle provided $264 in ticket sales, and dinner sales delivered $360.

______________________
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David Keller





Richard “Rico” Silvas

Secretary 





President  

SLMC Executive Meeting

April 9, 2007

Communications Received 

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

None

Correspondence – Support Request 

None

Correspondence Miscellaneous 

1. Chase Paymentech – Interchange Program Modifications letter

2.
Invoice $2,800 – Gerlach Livestock Show and Sale   

Additional Communications Received 

Since Executive Meeting April 9, 2007

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

Correspondence – Support Request  

1.
64th Alzafar Shrine Circus sponsorship donation request 

2.
I Care San Antonio – direct request letter for support
Correspondence Miscellaneous

1.
Cross Trail Outfitters – Spring Newsletter and general donation request

2.
Frost Bank – WGD M/C & Visa Sales and Merchant Fees & Charges Statement

3.
Guide Dogs of Texas Winter Newsletter
4.
Guadalupe Home 6th annual “Fandango Under the Stars” fundraiser – 11/10/07 

early date reminder postcard
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